
Special traffic arrangements for race
meeting in Happy Valley tomorrow

     Special traffic arrangements will be implemented in Happy Valley
tomorrow (January 23). The arrangements will come into effect one and a half
hours before the start of the first race and will last until the crowds have
dispersed after the race meeting.

A. Traffic arrangements before the commencement of the first race

1. Road closure

     Southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between Queen's Road East and the up-ramp
outside Hong Kong Jockey Club (HKJC) will be closed except for vehicles
heading for Aberdeen Tunnel.

2. Traffic diversions

– Southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between Village Road and the up-ramp outside
HKJC will be re-routed one way northbound;
– Vehicles from eastbound Queen's Road East heading for Wan Chai and Happy
Valley will be diverted to turn left to Morrison Hill Road;
– Traffic along southbound Morrison Hill Road heading for Happy Valley will
be diverted via Sports Road and Wong Nai Chung Road;
– Traffic along Queen's Road East cannot turn right to Wong Nai Chung Road
except for vehicles heading to Aberdeen Tunnel;
– Traffic from Cross Harbour Tunnel heading for Queen's Road East will be
diverted via the down-ramp leading from southbound Canal Road flyover to
Morrison Hill Road to turn right at the junction of Wong Nai Chung Road and
Queen's Road East; and
– Traffic from Cross Harbour Tunnel heading for Happy Valley or Racecourse
will be diverted via the down-ramp leading from southbound Canal Road flyover
to Canal Road East, southbound Morrison Hill Road, Sports Road and Wong Nai
Chung Road.

B. Traffic arrangements before the conclusion of race meeting

1. Road closure

     The following roads will be closed from 35 minutes before the start of
the last race:

– The up-ramp on Wong Nai Chung Road outside HKJC leading to Aberdeen Tunnel;
– Southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between Queen's Road East and the up-ramp
leading to Aberdeen Tunnel;
– Southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between Village Road and the Public Stands
of HKJC;
– Westbound Leighton Road between Wong Nai Chung Road and Canal Road East;
and
– Southbound Morrison Hill Road between Leighton Road and Queen's Road East.

http://www.government-world.com/special-traffic-arrangements-for-race-meeting-in-happy-valley-tomorrow-25/
http://www.government-world.com/special-traffic-arrangements-for-race-meeting-in-happy-valley-tomorrow-25/


     In addition, southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between the up-ramp leading
to Aberdeen Tunnel and the Public Stands of HKJC will be closed from about 10
minutes before the start of the last race.

2. Traffic diversions

     The following traffic arrangements will be implemented from 35 minutes
before the start of the last race:

– Eastbound Queen's Road East at its junction with Morrison Hill Road will be
reduced to one-lane traffic heading for northbound Canal Road flyover;
– Vehicles from Cross Harbour Tunnel heading for Wan Chai will be diverted
via the down-ramp leading from Canal Road East, U-turn slip road beneath
Canal Road flyover, Canal Road West and Hennessy Road;
– Vehicles from Cross Harbour Tunnel heading for Happy Valley will be
diverted via the down-ramp leading from Canal Road East, eastbound Leighton
Road and Wong Nai Chung Road;
– Traffic on southbound Morrison Hill Road will be diverted to turn left to
eastbound Leighton Road;
– Traffic along southbound Morrison Hill Road heading for Happy Valley will
be diverted via eastbound Leighton Road and Wong Nai Chung Road; and
– Traffic along westbound Leighton Road will be diverted to Wong Nai Chung
Road.

C. Learner drivers prohibition

     Learner drivers will be prohibited to turn left from Caroline Hill Road
to Leighton Road between one and a half hours before the start of the first
race and one hour after the last race. In addition, learner drivers will be
prohibited from accessing the following roads within the above period of
time:

– Shan Kwong Road between Yik Yam Street and Wong Nai Chung Road;
– Village Road between its upper and lower junctions with Shan Kwong Road;
– Percival Street between Hennessy Road and Leighton Road;
– Canal Road East; and
– The service road leading from Gloucester Road to Canal Road flyover.

D. Suspension of parking spaces

     Parking spaces on southbound Wong Nai Chung Road between Sports Road and
Blue Pool Road will be suspended from 11am to 7pm during day racing, from
4.30pm to 11.59pm during evening racing, and from 5pm to 11.59pm during night
racing.

     Any vehicles found illegally parked within the precincts of the above
affected areas will be towed away without prior notice.

     Actual implementation of road closure and traffic diversion will be made
by the Police at the time depending on traffic conditions in the areas.
Motorists should exercise tolerance and patience, and follow the instructions
of Police on site.



Transcript of remarks by STH

     Following is the transcript of remarks by the Secretary for Transport
and Housing, Mr Frank Chan Fan, after attending a radio programme this
morning (January 22):
 
Reporter: Why are you still so hopeful that the non-binding motion will be
passed tomorrow when so many lawmakers have already said they won't support
it?
 
Secretary for Transport and Housing: We are making every endeavour to
persuade or gain the support of our friends in the legislature. We fully
appreciate that we are facing an uphill battle to get the motion passed. But
at the same time, if the motion is good for Hong Kong in terms of economic,
social and environmental development in the longer term, there is every
reason for us to continue making our best effort to convince them.
 
Reporter: To what extent do you think the congestion problem at the new
Central-Wan Chai Bypass has had made it more difficult for lawmakers to
support this non-binding motion?
 
Secretary for Transport and Housing: I would respect whatever reason they
mention, but I would expect them to appreciate any major infrastructure, at
the point of commissioning, there would be a teething and familiarisation
process. Given more time, I would expect the situation to be much improved.
Particularly, when the second stage of the entire Central-Wan Chai Bypass is
to be commissioned in a month's time, it would be fair to make further
comments when the entire bypass is completed.
 
(Please also refer to the Chinese portion of the transcript.)

Illegal worker jailed

     An Indian illegal worker holding a recognisance form was jailed by
Shatin Magistrates' Courts yesterday (January 21).
      
     During operation "Twilight" on November 28, 2018, Immigration Department
(ImmD) investigators raided an office building in Causeway Bay. A male Indian
illegal worker, aged 23, was arrested. When intercepted he was working as a
renovation worker. Upon identity checking, he produced for inspection a
recognisance form issued by the ImmD, which prohibits him from taking
employment. Further investigation revealed that he was a non-refoulement
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claimant.
 
     The illegal worker was charged at Shatin Magistrates' Courts yesterday
with taking employment after landing in Hong Kong unlawfully and remaining in
Hong Kong without the authority of the Director of Immigration or while being
a person in respect of whom a removal order or deportation order was in
force. He pleaded guilty to the charge and was sentenced to 15 months'
imprisonment.
 
     The ImmD spokesman warned that, as stipulated in section 38AA of the
Immigration Ordinance, illegal immigrants or people who are the subject of a
removal order or a deportation order are prohibited from taking any
employment, whether paid or unpaid, or establishing or joining in any
business. Offenders are liable upon conviction to a maximum fine of $50,000
and up to three years' imprisonment. The Court of Appeal has issued a
guideline ruling that a sentence of 15 months' imprisonment should be applied
in such cases.
 
     The spokesman reiterated that it is a serious offence to employ people
who are not lawfully employable. The maximum penalty is imprisonment for
three years and a fine of $350,000. The High Court has laid down sentencing
guidelines that the employer of an illegal worker should be given an
immediate custodial sentence. According to the court sentencing, employers
must take all practicable steps to determine whether a person is lawfully
employable prior to employment. Apart from inspecting a prospective
employee's identity card, the employer has the explicit duty to make
enquiries regarding the person and ensure that the answers would not cast any
reasonable doubt concerning the lawful employability of the person. The court
will not accept failure to do so as a defence in proceedings. It is also an
offence if an employer fails to inspect the job seeker's valid travel
document if the job seeker does not have a Hong Kong permanent identity card.
The maximum penalty for failing to inspect such a document is imprisonment
for one year and a fine of $150,000.
 
     Under the existing mechanism, the ImmD will, as a standard procedure,
conduct initial screening on vulnerable persons, including illegal workers,
illegal immigrants, sex workers and foreign domestic helpers, who are
arrested during any operation, with a view to ascertaining whether they are
trafficking in persons (TIP) victims. When any TIP indicator is revealed in
the initial screening, the officers will conduct a full debriefing and
identification by using a standardised checklist to ascertain the presence of
TIP elements, such as threat and coercion in the recruitment phase and the
nature of exploitation. Identified TIP victims will be provided with various
forms of support and assistance, including urgent interference, medical
services, counselling, shelter, temporary accommodation and other supporting
services. The ImmD calls on TIP victims to report crimes to the relevant
departments.



Hong Kong Customs steps up LNY law
enforcement

     With the imminent arrival of the Lunar New Year holiday period, the
Customs and Excise Department (C&ED) today (Janunary 22) announces that it
has started a special operation to strengthen law enforcement actions at
various boundary control points (BCPs) in a bid to combat smuggling and other
illegal activities.

     The C&ED reiterates that enforcement action will continue to target
dangerous drugs. In some overseas jurisdictions, products containing cannabis
or THC (a major cannabinoid present in cannabis plants), such as food
products and drinks may be available for sale. The C&ED reiterates that it is
a criminal offence under the Dangerous Drugs Ordinance to bring such products
into Hong Kong and people should pay attention to the packaging labels of the
products concerned while making purchases in those jurisdictions.

     Under the Dangerous Drugs Ordinance, trafficking in dangerous drugs, or
illicitly importing to and exporting from Hong Kong, procuring, supplying,
manufacturing, or dealing in or with dangerous drugs, constitutes a criminal
offence. The maximum penalty is life imprisonment and a fine of $5 million.
Illicitly possessing, or smoking, inhaling, ingesting or injecting dangerous
drugs is subject to a maximum penalty of a fine of $1 million and
imprisonment for seven years.

     People may bring in various types of commodities after travel and
festive shopping outside Hong Kong. The C&ED reiterates that limits are set
for alcoholic liquor and tobacco duty-free concessions. Incoming passengers
are liable to a maximum penalty of a fine of $1 million and imprisonment for
two years upon conviction if they fail to comply with the respective
provisions of the Dutiable Commodities Ordinance.

     Members of the public are also reminded that it is an offence to bring
into the city any game, meat, poultry and eggs without a health certificate
under the Public Health and Municipal Services Ordinance. The maximum penalty
upon conviction is a fine of $50,000 and imprisonment for six months.

     Under the Protection of Endangered Species of Animals and Plants
Ordinance, any person found guilty of importing or exporting endangered
species including orchids, ivory, American ginseng and dried seahorse without
a licence is liable to a maximum fine of $10 million and imprisonment for 10
years.

     In addition, the import of mammals, birds and reptiles is controlled
under the Public Health (Animals and Birds) Ordinance and Rabies Ordinance.
Import of such animals are illegal unless a permit is obtained in advance
from the Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department.

     Members of the public are also reminded not to bring manufactured
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fireworks into Hong Kong. Under the Dangerous Goods Ordinance, any person who
conveys such items without a valid licence commits an offence. The maximum
penalty upon conviction is a fine of $25,000 and imprisonment for six months.

     Joint operations with related government departments will be carried out
at BCPs and within Hong Kong waters to intercept activities of bringing in
and out of prohibited and controlled items. 

     In addition, travellers are also reminded that the Cross-boundary
Movement of Physical Currency and Bearer Negotiable Instruments Ordinance has
already been in force since July 16 last year. Under the Ordinance, a person
who arrives in Hong Kong via a specified control point and is in possession
of a large quantity of currency and bearer negotiable instruments (CBNIs)
(i.e. the total value of which is more than HK$120,000) must use the Red
Channel under the Red and Green Channel System and make a written declaration
to a Customs officer.

     A person who is about to leave Hong Kong, or who arrives in Hong Kong
other than at a specified control point, must disclose upon the request of a
Customs officer whether he or she is in possession of a large quantity of
CBNIs and, if so, make a written declaration.

     During the Lunar New Year special operation conducted between February 1
and 19 last year, the C&ED detected a total of 655 cases with the arrest of
582 persons, resulting in the seizure of items with an estimated value of
about $53 million.

     The C&ED reiterates that deployment will be strengthened for vigorous
enforcement actions before and during the festive holiday.

     Members of the public may report any suspected drug and smuggling
activities to the Customs 24-hour hotline 2545 6182 or its dedicated crime-
reporting email account (crimereport@customs.gov.hk).

Labour Department to participate in
Education & Careers Expo 2019

     The Labour Department (LD) will participate in the Education & Careers
Expo 2019 organised by the Hong Kong Trade Development Council (HKTDC) from
January 24 to 27 (Thursday to Sunday) at the Hong Kong Convention and
Exhibition Centre in Wan Chai.
      
     The booth of the LD will be located at D15 in Hall 1D. Information on
the LD's employment services and the Working Holiday Scheme as well as
employment opportunities in the Mainland will be provided to assist job
seekers, young people in particular, to broaden their horizons and explore
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different career opportunities.
      
     A seminar on the Working Holiday Scheme will be held from 12.15pm to 1pm
on January 26 (Saturday). Young people who have worked overseas under this
scheme are invited to share their experiences in the seminar.
      
     Job seekers can find more information on the LD's Interactive Employment
Service website (www.jobs.gov.hk). They may also visit HKTDC's website
(www.hktdc.com/hkeducationexpo) for details of the Education & Careers Expo
2019.

http://www.jobs.gov.hk/
http://www.hktdc.com/hkeducationexpo/

